
  

 

  
 

FTSE Digital Asset Reference File  

Asset Eligibility Review 

12 July 2022 

FTSE Russell would like to inform clients of the following updates to the classification status of digital 

assets in the Reference Pricing Files. The following assets will be removed from the FTSE DAR Reference 

Prices effective 22:00 UTC on 12 July 2022.  

These assets do not have the minimum required pricing sources to qualify to have a FTSE DAR Digital 

Asset Price calculated. 

Digital Asset Sedol Ticker 

New Assigned 
Classification for 

Reference Price File 

Legacy Assigned 
Classification for 
Reference Price 

File 

Everrise BN94939 rise 
Unclassified 

Non-Benchmark 
Asset 

Vvs Finance BN94F19 vvs 
Unclassified 

Non-Benchmark 
Asset 

Gxchain BMFHCJ2 gxs 
Unclassified 

Non-Benchmark 
Asset 

 
 

Please note: The above table confirms digital asset classification assignment only. Potential inclusion or 

exclusion in the FTSE Digital Asset Index Series will be subject to the digital asset passing all other index 

eligibility criteria (including minimum liquidity requirements) as detailed in the ground rules. 
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